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File No. 1069.10 
 
 January 20, 2022 
 
Colin Javra, P.Eng., Project Director  
Winnipeg Sewage Treatment Program   
Wastewater Services Division 
City of Winnipeg 
109-1199 Pacific Avenue  
Winnipeg MB  RE3 3S8 
CJavra@winnipeg.ca   
 
Dear Colin Javra: 
 
Re: South End Water Pollution Control Centre (SEWPCC) - Environment Act 

Licence No. 2716 RR - Quarterly Progress Report Acknowledgement 
 

Thank you for the April 30, July 27, and November 1, 2021 quarterly progress 
reports regarding the South End Water Pollution Control Centre (SEWPCC) upgrade 
projects.   

 
By providing summaries of the monthly email update reports for the respective 

previous three months, the quarterly reports meet the requirement in condition 4) of the 
March 15, 2021 notice of alteration letter response from Environmental Approvals 
Branch to the City of Winnipeg. 

 
However, there are some discrepancies and inconsistencies noted in the 

quarterly reports as compared to the prior monthly email updates. For example: 

 The October 7 monthly update indicated 10% completion of Secondary 
Clarifiers 1 & 2, whereas the November 11st quarterly report indicated the same 
component as only 5% completed. 

 Substantial performance was reported as 70% completed in the October 7 
monthly update, whereas in the November 1st quarterly report it was reported 
as only 68% completed.  
 

Going forward, beginning with January 2022, please ensure these quarterly 
progress reports are free of errors such as those identified above or that any changes 
are explained. Information provided in the reports must encompass all of the identified 
activities and milestones and be accurate. 
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Should you have any questions regarding this letter, or have questions on 

expectations for future reports, please contact Bereket Assefa, Senior Environmental 
Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch, at Bereket.Assefa@gov.mb.ca or  
204-330-4613.  

 
 Sincerely, 

 
Original signed by, 

  
 Laura Pyles  
 Acting Director  
 
 
 
 

c.  Moira Geer, Chris Carroll, Cynthia Wiebe, Michelle Paetkau – City of Winnipeg  
 Kristal Harman, Yvonne Hawryliuk, Nada Suresh – Environmental Compliance 

and Enforcement  
Siobhan Burland Ross, Bereket Assefa – Environmental Approvals Branch 
Public Registry    
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